
Minutes of the Board of Selectmen Meeting 

This meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order on Tuesday, May 5th at 6:06PM via virtual 

ZOOM meeting. Dale Kiley, Jason Petraitis and John Tripp present.  

Minutes: Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Kiley seconded, a motion to approve the minutes from 4/21, 4/21 

executive session, and 4/28. So voted.  

PILOT Agreements: Mr. Tripp had a few questions regarding PILOT agreements in general, Ashley will be 

in contact with the Board of Assessors to find more information. Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp 

seconded, a motion to approve the PILOT agreements for Lane Ave, Ryan Rd, and Lake Lashaway. So 

voted.  

Town Employee Parking: Employee parking has been designated on School Street but Vibram employees 

are still parking there, leaving no available spaces for Town Employees. Mr. Tripp placed cones in front 

of the spaces. Ashley will get a list of Town Employee vehicles to give to Chief Smith. Ashley will write a 

letter to Vibram indicating the parking spots are for Town Employees, and that the Police will be taking 

notice and issuing warnings, and eventually tickets, to non-town employee vehicles.  

Playground/Common Parking: Ashley received an email complaining about the parking on North 

Common St that has been designated for Playground use only. Residents think they’ve lost street 

parking, but there was no street parking to begin with. Ashley will look back at minutes and see when 

the decision was made, as well as write a letter to the resident explaining the parking situation.  

Town Employee access to Town Offices: A few Town Employees have been told not to enter the Town 

Offices, the Board of Selectmen will amend their order to include the Veteran’s Service Officer and 

Building Inspector as essential employees so that they can access the building when necessary.  

SPED Stabilization: Ashley will double check previous invoices, there was some confusion as to dates on 

invoices. Pending Ashley’s verification, Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to 

approve the SPED Stabilization request. So voted.  

PD Fin Comm Requests: There were several reserve fund requests from the PD. Fin Comm has already 

approved, and Nancy has verified account balances. Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a 

motion to approve the requests. So voted.  

Mr. Tripp has been working on the Rail Trail and is trying to get a surveyor to come out to survey a few 

areas in Town. There’s a question of property ownership by Crowley Fuel which needs to be verified. Mr. 

Kiley asked Mr. Tripp to have the surveyor stake the area, they will get all their documents together, and 

deal with the issue when they have more information.  

There being no further business, at 6:45 Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to 

adjourn. So voted.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Ashley Barre  


